Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

August 17th, 2017
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Heide, Hoffman, Aittama and Miller. 
Approval of Minutes:

The July regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Heide, supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
None.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Aittama to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$46,305.32
  Water Fund

  
  $  5,808.41
Major Streets Fund

$  1,919.07
Local Streets Fund

$  4,307.44
  Municipal Streets    
  $         0.00
Sanitation Fund

$  5,297.92
TOTAL


$ 63,638.16
Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Hoffman, Aittama, Miller, Schuldt, Reese.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter from UPSET West providing details on the groups fiscal and operational status and thanking them for the support.
Police Report:

Poirier said that the Chief was out of town and had not given him the August report but that he would update at the next meeting. 

Poirier did say Chief Rosemurgy was intent on getting the penalty provisions in the ordinance code to be more uniform and enforceable and to that end had discussed a new civil infractions ordinance with Village attorney Paul Tomasi. Poirier said that this type of ordinance would supercede the penalty provisions of all ordinances and provide a much better vehicle to enforce the code. He said he would provide a draft at the upcoming meeting when the Chief was on hand to present.

Fire Report:

Chief Miller went over issues with the 78 Ford fire truck. He said he would have someone assess problems with the pum. The Council directed Adam to take a look at the other mechanical issues as well. Poirier said he had contacted

A motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the fire report. All were in favor motion was carried.
Downtown Development Authority:


Chairman Pummill gave a brief update on the projects being looked at by the DDA and on the Farmer’s Market. He and Schuldt outlined to the Council the proposed location and design of the new structure for the DDA in the park. After Pummill explained it was already included in the budget for this year a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to have the DPW crew begin the planning and order materials for the construction to begin as soon as possible. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):


Poirier said the final contract language was still forthcoming from the union and would be submitted at next meeting. Union negotiations were to be covered in closed session at the end of the meeting.
Infrastructure:    
Poirier said that he had given incorrect  numbers to the Council at the last meeting regarding the VFDs approved at the last meeting. He said the approved number was about $3,300 but the actual costs were closer to $8,000. He said he would solicit formal bids and have then at the next Council meeting
Poirier said he had contacted a rep from Fahrner, a company who specialized in different types of road paving treatments and that he had requested a meeting to discuss the Village’s needs regarding this. Poirier said he would set up the meeting and let everyone know.

Property & Equipment 
Poirier said although the issue had been discussed during the budget approval earlier this year, the motions passing those budgets did not include increasing the equipment rental transfer rate. He asked that the Council approve that as discussed earlier. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by President Schuldt to approve a 10% increase on equipment rental rates charged interfund within the Village accounts. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier said that if all loan payments were paid on schedule and the utility truck loan and loan for sanitation truck repairs were paid off by the end of October, there would be about $46,000 under the 1.25% cap for borrowing. He said a dump truck was the next item on the needs list and that a fire truck and grader were the two next items needing attention.

Poirier said that he had met with trustees Reese and Heide at the top of 13th to inspect the drainage issues there. After a lengthy discussion it was decided that relief cuts should be put in along the ATV trail into the gully to the south and that gravel be put in to line the cuts to promote water flowing into the gully higher up the trail. In addition, a determination should be made about cost of pouring curb from the existing curb further up the edge of the gully just past the pavement end. After the cuts were done the crew would then determine if additional material would be needed along that portion of the trail.
Also, the crew would have to clean up the sediment around the inlet structure and get the plugged storm sewer cleared. Poirier said he would contact TLASA about cleaning that out.

Public Safety & Policy: 

No report.
Parks & Recreation


Poirier went over an idead he had to add two seasonal sites to the campground but no action was taken. He also brought up the new policy for renting sites on the 4th of July for 2018 but no other action was taken.

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:
Poirier said that a group hosting the LLHHS band camp this week was staying at the campground. He asked that the Council consider comping their stay since the entire endeavor was a fund-raiser for the high school band. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Aittama to forgive the fees for their stay at the campground for $150. All wer in favor. Motion was carried.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.  There was 2 member of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
